
SAC-SAF Notes 10/28/21 

 
• Called to order at 8:43 by Mr. Gordon- Welcomed staff and family members to the  meeting 
• Mrs. Jones-  Thank you for coming 
• Old Business 
• DC Field Trip is requesting a deposit, and $1000 donation for safety patrol to go to the DC field 

trips, chaperones need to pay deposit.  Field trip has been approved.  Funding needs to go 
through.  Funding or donations or fundraising ideas are welcomed.  Please contact Mrs. Davis.  
Mrs. Kramer asked if parents are allowed to chaperone.  Referred to Mrs. Davis regarding the 
guidelines.  The field trip will be in the spring. 

o Mr. Black asked are we asking for $1000 or $8000 for the total trip.   Mrs. Thomas has 
the details regarding the DC Trip. 

o Mrs. Rudolph-Brown reviewed the ESE Updates 
o 24 ESE Students are currently enrolled and are comprised of students in the RISE, 

Behavior Change and Expulsion Programs 
o 13/24 have singular eligibility of OHI = 54% 
o 15/24 have OHI as an eligibility = 62.5% 
o 11/24 have a singular eligibility of SLD = 45.8% 
o 4/24 have an additional eligibility of LI = 17% 
o 1/24 have an additional eligibility of SI = 4% 
o 6/24 students have 2 or more eligibilities for which they receive services = 25% 
o Of the 24 students, 4 have been enrolled over the last 2 weeks, 1 student will be 

enrolled today, resulting in 25 ESE students. 
o Additionally, The ESSER support facilitator is meeting with students who are ESE and 

non-ESE students who meet Tier 3 Interventions that the CPST has warranted the 
supports to be provided above and beyond ESE servicing.  ESSER support is daily. 

o Mrs. Thomas will give the DC, Math and Reading Updates 163.19  
• Virtual tutoring will be occurring soon 
• DC safety patrol trip 3 days and 2 nights- security 24 hours daily 
• Asking for a donation  $8000 to fund all of the students in safety patrol 
• Reading highlights-  ELA – it is extremely important to share this information with 

the parents regarding iReady.  Parents don’t even know what iReady is or how to 
long on.  Educate our parents so that they know how to help their children at home. 

• Attach the deconstructed logon flyer. 
• 90% complete with the BAS Testing---Thanks to Jackie Williams and Tearra Van 
• Teachers are conferencing with students 
• This morning we will have the statewide initiative of Read for the Record Grades k-3 
• Mrs. Salomon asked the question about how to handle students with female issues;  

According to the nurse the code is to request “a large bandage” 
• Nurse Gray-  Wellness Updates for the clinic.  If you are not sure, always refer the 

students to Nurse Gray and she will advise you on next steps.  Masks for middle 



school for next week will be optional, Centers will be mandatory as of right now.  
Mrs. Pompilus, “we are waiting on guidance regarding the Promise students and 
their mask mandate.”  Mrs. Alfaro-Vella posed a question can we institute our own 
internal guidelines for our specific school?  “It is touchy, but information will be 
forthcoming.”  Nurse Gray encouraged the proper wearing of masks during our 
mandate. 

• Nurse Gray is requesting a new refrigerator specifically for nursing purposes. 1.1 
cubic ft. with a lock.  This is needed for students with medications that have to be 
refrigerated, like insulin, etc.  Those medications should not be mixed in with other 
staff items and food.  

• Mrs. Jones indicated that the exact pricing and model is needed for the request, and 
it has to be brought to a vote by the 17th. 

• Mr. Black also submitted a quote for 2 new megaphones, and a speaker system for 
our outdoor events usage.   This request is submitted to assist in behavior plan 
incentive activities that are part of ther schoolwide behavior plan.  The items  total  
$214.00 

• 163.19 for the speaker 
• 25.89 for each megaphone 

Ms. Jones posed the question if  fridge could be borrowed in the meantime. 

Ms. Jones reviewed the details of the SAC budget 

Mr. Black, posed a question about the purchase of paper from the SAC-SAF.  Ms. Jones expressed that 
the issue with the paper is based on a shortage not necessarily as a result of no money. 

Ms. Jones expressed that any requests for materials should be supported with a quote and submitted to 
the SAC-SAF committee at the next meeting if those materials are still needed. 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 


